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	Administrative Council
Wellesley College

	
	106 Central Street

Wellesley, Massachusetts  02481-8203


ADMINISTRATIVE COUNCIL MEETING
May 15, 2007
Academic Council Room
11:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m.

The meeting convened at 11:00 a.m.  

President’s Report
President Walsh began the meeting by noting that her final Administrative Council meeting, like many other events over the last year, evokes nostalgic and wistful feelings.  She expressed her gratitude to the administration in general and especially for the two-part Farewell Festival.  She noted the strength of the institution as she leaves it and appreciated the efforts, loyalty, and dedication of the people who comprise the Wellesley community.  
Student Life Report
Michelle Lepore presented a review of the activities of the Student Life division.  The year began with the implementation of the first-year portal, which was used by 97% of the incoming class.  Orientation was the next major event, and Wellesley was recognized for outstanding use of the theme of “Finding Your Balance”.  In the fall, the Student Government conducted Fall Fling, which showcased student organizations and which was very successful.  Also in the fall, the division hosted Day to Make a Difference, an annual charity event.  Throughout the year, programs and events were held which focused on the topic of collegiate suicide.

Diversity events included cultural shows, the Office of Religious and Spiritual Life’s Labyrinth, a multi-faith living and learning corridor in one of the residence halls, and a variety of other inter-religious programming.

The Student Life division has begun working to interact and collaborate more closely with parents, and this effort will continue in the coming year.

At the end of the year, the Virginia Tech tragedy caused a widespread response on campus, and the Student Life division was heavily involved in that effort.
In the upcoming year, the division will welcome new staff in the Learning & Teaching Center, Counseling Services, and Student Activities.  The faculty advising program will be enhanced, and diversity will remain a special focus.

HR Update
Eloise McGaw announced that complete information about the College’s salary increase program has been posted on HR’s website.  She then introduced administrators who have joined the College in the last several months.  Summer is a busy period for hiring at Wellesley, and administrators are encouraged to invite others to look to the College for employment.
Over the summer, support will still be available through the Employee Assistance Program.

Admissions Update
Jenn Desjarlais tentatively introduced the class of 2011, though that group has not been completely finalized.  As of now, some interesting facts include the following:

· 4136 applicants, 35% admitted, and 20% of those admitted via early decision

· Extensive networking, both pre- and post-admission, among the applicants and class via MySpace and similar vehicles

· An expected class size of 590, with 42% yield so far

· Of the 50% who reported class rank, 94% of the class are in the top 20% of their graduating class

· Average SAT scores of 700 reading, 688 math, and 694 writing

· Representation from 42 states and 33 nationalities, including Australia, Bangladesh, Jordan, Panama, Switzerland, and Zimbabwe

· 25 languages spoken

· 43% ALANA students, 9% international citizens, with an increasing number of bi-racial reportings

· 12% with alumnae ties

· 10% are the first collegiates in their families

Spring Open campus brought 440 students and their families to campus.  The program has a yield of 70%, and the Dean thanked the administration for their support.  She also expressed gratitude to President Walsh for her vision and support throughout her tenure.
Vice President for Finance Report
Andrew Evans began his presentation by reporting that the Board of Trustees approved the 2007/08 budget at their April meeting.  That budget totals $219 million and is the first product of the new budget process recommended by the Financial Planning Working Group.  The budget is built upon institutional priorities and accounts for all funding sources.  During the development phase, input was sought from many different constituencies on campus, and that effort will be expanded in the future.
The 2007/08 budget reflects the changes based on the new endowment spending policy and the new retirement plan.  It carries a comprehensive fee of $45,820 and a financial aid budget of $38 million.  The endowment provides $77 million to support the operating budget.

The initiative funding selection process is complete.  Seventy requests, totaling approximately $2 million, were submitted for consideration.  The entire list was sorted according to priority, and the top eleven projects, totaling $800,000, were approved.

Overall, Wellesley continues to be a financially strong institution.

Old Business: Vote Slate
IT WAS VOTED:  To approve the proposed Administrative Council slate for 2007/08 as distributed at the April 23, 2007 meeting.

New Business: Vacation Prize Drawing
Mindy Mangels of PERA won the 2007 vacation prize.

Announcements
Donna Ng reviewed the FY 2006/07 closing memo, which can be found in the Faculty-Staff conference and which was distributed to administrators at the meeting.  She reviewed a recent change to auditing standards regarding the communication of internal controls, and she reminded administrators that the cutoff date for processing 2006/07 invoices is important.  The auditors are required to report the details of any discrepancies in the College’s accounting to the Audit Committee.

Linda Murphy Church introduced a new partnership with SOS Travel Assist Services, which is a medical evacuation and repatriation insurance vehicle.  The coverage is provided by the College for any business-related travel, and it can be purchased at a discount for personal use.  Coverage cards are available from the Budget Office or through SOS’s website, and use of the website is encouraged because it helps with tracking medical information and travel schedules.  Ms. Church noted that the SOS coverage is not health insurance; Harvard Pilgrim covers health insurance for overseas travel.
To close the meeting, Ms. Church presented President Walsh with a commemorative hoop.

The meeting adjourned at 12:00 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

David White

Secretary
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